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MEETING MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MOUNTAIN LAKES 
FEBRUARY 24, 2025 

HELD AT BOROUGH HALL, 400 BOULEVARD, MOUNTAIN LAKES, NJ   

CALL TO ORDER AND OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT STATEMENT   
This meeting is being held in compliance with Public Law 1975, Chapter 231, Sections 4 and 13, as notice of this meeting 
has been reported to The Citizen, the Morris County Daily Record, and The Star Ledger on January 9, 2025 and posted in 
the municipal building. 
 
Mayor Barnett called the meeting to order at 6:02p.m. 

ROLL CALL ATTENDANCE   
 
Roll Call Present Absent Present Absent
Cannon   Tsai   
Howley    Muilenburg   
Menard   Barnett   
Sheikh  

 
Councilmember Tsai arrived at the meeting at 6:46pm.  

 
FLAG SALUTE 
Mayor Barnett led the salute to the flag.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
R80-25, Resolution to Enter an Executive Session – Potential Litigation & Attorney - Client Privilege (Approval of 
Executive Minutes) 
 
Motion made by Deputy Muilenburg, second by Councilmember Menard to go into Executive Session, with all members in 
favor signifying by “Aye.” 
 
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mayor Barnett congratulated the Mountain Lakes School District on securing a $1.2M grant for a turf field project that will 
be located behind Briarcliff School, known as the Pit, and advised that the Board of Education (BOE) is requesting to 
acquire the Borough’s portion of the property. Mayor Barnett explained the process of transferring Borough-owned land. 
The Borough Council supports moving forward on the BOE’s request to acquire the property and is awaiting information 
from the BOE including a Title Search, the grant application and agreement, detailed project plans, and a write-up of how 
the new field will be utilized. As soon as the Borough receives the requested information, the Borough Council will 
schedule a public discussion.  
  
Mayor Barnett announced that rack and ring renewal begins March 3rd.  
 
Councilmember Tsai reported that the Mountain Lakes second-grade Brownie Troop and the sixth-grade Cadet Girl 
Scouts visited Borough Hall and held civic engagement activities. The Boy Scouts will visit Borough Hall in April. 
 
SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS 
There were no special presentations. 
 
REPORTS OF BOROUGH ESTABLISHED BOARDS, COMMISSIONS AND COMMITTEES 
There were no reports. 
 
BOROUGH COUNCIL DISCUSSION ITEMS 
2025 Municipal Budget Presentation 
Borough Manager Stern gave a PowerPoint presentation of the 2025 municipal budget.   
 
































































